
Packington Village History Group   PVHG 

From: Robin Boucher

Tel.: 01530 nnnnnn
E-mail:  xxxxxxxxxxx@googlemail.com

13th November 2018

Mr. Chris Miles,  Chairman Packington Memorial Hall Committee

Dear Chris, 

Storage of History Group Archive

Following our brief word at the end of the World War One commemorations, I am 
writing on behalf of the History Group to make a formal request about storage 
of the archive at the Memorial Hall. 

You will remember my previous letter of six months ago on this subject: since then 
we have put forward Robert Dilworth as our representative on the Hall Committee. I 
understand that at the Hall Committee’s last meeting, it was suggested that the 
History Group should put forward a proposal – hence this letter, on which Robert will 
be able to speak further at the meeting on 20th November.

The History Group requests agreement to place a large metal lockable cabinet 
in a suitable location in one of the storage rooms at the Hall, for the long term. 
This would be used to maintain archive material in a weatherproof and secure place, 
central to the village. The History Group would need access to the cabinet on an 
“ad hoc” basis during daytimes and possibly occasional evenings, while 
seeking to avoid any disruption to other users of the Hall’s facilities.  

The History Group’s ultimate wish is to digitise the archive material, making it readily 
available to residents of the village (and of course to the wider world). However, the 
Group needs to carry out a good deal of work to prepare for this. If the material is 
stored at the Hall, the Group wishes to hold a number of sessions during 2019 
(probably in the daytime) to undertake this preparation work. These sessions would 
be in addition to the Group’s schedule of evening meetings round the year. 

We are aware that the constitution of the Memorial Hall includes references to the 
promotion of reading and other educational activities; we believe our intended usage 
is wholly congruent with these aims. 

Robert will attend the meeting on 20th November hoping to progress our request, 
bringing queries back to the next History Group meeting on 27th November if 
required. I do hope your committee will feel able to support us.

Yours sincerely,

Robin Boucher
Chair
Packingon Village History Group


